UCLA Graduate Students Association Forum
Meeting Minutes
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Regular Meeting
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Special Meeting

5:30pm, Wednesday, November 2, 2016
Global Viewpoint Lounge, Ackerman Student Union
I. Call to Order 

The meeting is called to order at 5:45pm.
II. Approval of Meeting Agenda
Ioan Istrate moves to approve the meeting agenda 
Ian Coley (MPSC) seconds the motion 
The motion carries and the agenda is approved at 5:40PM

III. Grad Division Travel Grant Policy Change

Samuel Berlosa ( Assistant Vice Provost): The new policy  changes allow for more specific and focused utilization of  funds and make accessible to everyone (not based on leadership skills, writing abilities). These new changes allow for PhD students to have a resource that is not simply based on merit or relationship with faculty in their respective department
Who benefited from old program?  As of Spring 2016, 4500 doctoral students (25% received money from us; students across the board) which means 75% received nothing from us. 

 We wanted to ensure all students would benefit from this, actually take advantage of the resources. 

 Under the old plan only 4 students had over $3000; this happened because their department decided to give essentially all money to one student.

Also fellowships will no longer have the $500 travel stipends. 

 That being said, these new changes allow for doctoral to exercise more agency allowing them to dictate how and when  they spend their $1000 allocation. 

Parshan Khosravi: What about 2nd and 3rd  years how are they supposed to get their money? 

Samuel Berlosa: Because most masters students only stay for a few years we thought that it would be better concentrate our efforts on professional development. 

 I understand that there are so negatives. Such as if  “student x isn’t deserving of the funds”, according to their department they would still receive the same amount of funding as someone the department would otherwise have prioritized.  

 Lin McCormick: Had I known I would be limited to $1000 I would’ve waited to go to the conference that would benefit me more in my last year. This program thus makes it even more difficult of student particularly when $1000 barely covers the cost of one conference. 

We understand that but our effort was specifically focused on getting doctoral students money for travel. We are granting 39 million dollars  to the  departments which goes to student stipends and some of it could be used for travel for professional students and masters students, however as I’ve said our focus was on professional development for PhDs. 

Mike DeLuca( Assistant vice chancellor of campus life):

 I have an update on the new location and methodology for facility the new KREC facility; it will be right across structure 36, still on Kinross a few steps away from current KREC.

 It will include a new floor layout allowing 30% increase in cardio room and 70% increase in weight room, modernized locker rooms, social areas, meeting facilities, outdoor area. 

 It will be custom built; and the contractor anticipate that it will take extra time.

Kinross will officially be vacated on December 16.  The grand opening of the new facility will take place in the first part of summer. 

I understand this that this change can be a logistical nightmare for grad students, I have prepared several worthy alternatives. 

 John Wooden center will be open 24 hours Mon-Thurs, and change will not merely be in effect during construction period but indefinitely. 

Also B-Fit access will be offered to all graduate students starting January. 

There will be Complimentary fitness classes (70 drop in classes a week), and activity classes in Weyburn Commons. 
We are finalizing  and agreement with  a Westwood Village fitness center in close proximity to KREC for offered to active users a complimentary pass to their facilities. Students who previously bought fitness passes will be refunded or can be credited to something else (i.e. personal trainer)

Forum member: I have a concern about the communications about this gym. For the process of closing KREC and opening new one, only two emails were sent to grad students about KREC closure. No acknowledgement to grad students about KREC closure. Grad students never asked for new gym. Communication sent a  bad message-no apology. The fact that university gave away gym space to big donor w/out notice to GSA and grad students now had to fight for their new gym. No concern for grad students. It shows a general attitude toward grad students.

The university doesn’t respect us enough to give away our space to big donor and not let us know what’s going on

Mike : “I will take any differences of opinions… and make sure my colleagues are aware of your feelings. We think we have come up with an approach that will touch on a variety of grad student needs. 

IV: Officer Report 
	Michael Skiles, GSA Officer Report

Last Wednesday, I met with Janet Napolitano along with my colleagues. One of the main issues I talked with her about was what happens with donations to the university and if students  say have in the projects that arise from donations. Not one penny was made for any litigation efforts. Other projects like the Luskin center, which students cannot afford to use, only meant that the parking lot was closed and now grad students have to walk 20 minutes to the other parking lots. We see these serious problems. Students aren’t being helped by donations. We could put funds toward more housing. The reason why they need to build more dorms is not to house grad students, but these efforts are geared to helping undergrad students. Janet Napolitano said she’d investigate what was going on with our gym and she’d be following up. Things like faculty centers and high schools, are only the icing on top of the cake. There are students who have food insecurity, we need to make the cake before worrying about the frosting. We are trying to steer future donations for projects that would benefit students. We encouraged a cost of living adjustment supplement. It is the job of a public university to ensure students have affordable housing. It is not affordable to grad students. It’s a fact that if you tried to live outside of Weyburn and living a decent standard of living, you’ll be paying more. Universities should be giving stipends to students who can’t afford housing. In San Francisco, students have to spend $200 more to live outside of on campus housing, so the students received stipends for this. Napolitano wanted to encourage this type of policy. In the cases where you’re still unable to direct donors to a project that can help students. How do we make sure students are not left at an immense disadvantage for this project or any further ones. My proposal was that every project has to do an environmental and student impact assessment. I anticipate that if this were a requirement, a gift would have to include a little something for students in addition to the project they’re aiming for. If you’re going to do something huge and profitable, there should also be something that can benefit the community. 

The other issue: In the meeting of the regents, they’ll be considering to allow programs to…

I wanted to share this sheet with you that explains how this change would affect students in a tangible way. Right now, as the rule currently stands there are two limits on how these PDST can manifest from year to year. They have to get approval from Regents 

5% is the most these programs can apply for without getting regents approval.

Nursing applied for 8 grand and it was not justified 

Programs are coming up against the comparable cost of public institutions 

Issues such as how to deal with the TA shortage; they’re looking to let undergrads TA 

 I want to encourage more departments to post to TA market sites.

 Overall we need more transparency of the upcoming fee increases.  

Also, the budget is online (not the final one that was approved)

 The minutes from the first forum have been uploaded.

 The cabinet minutes and updated budget and minutes uploaded by end of week. 




V. UAW Updates

Jonathan Koch Unit chair – union organizer

 I am working on two big campaigns.  

One of our major collaborations is with Mothers of Color in academia. 

The campaign to improve campus accessibility for mothers increasing lactation facilities by getting a lactation facility located at There is a child care center on campus and at Palm Family Housing facility. All people who us childcare centers are being re-directed to the Palms facility, which is not operated with the same level of attention and care as the UCLA facility. 
We face two major obstacles in this process: firstly signing people up  and mobilizing people to join the union. The second big issue is the fact the state of California does not consider graduate students workers, until that changes there will be difficulty moving forward. 
VI.UCSA Updates- Ralph Washington Jr.; UCSA President 

Our major focus is on advocacy as we are an integral  lobbying organization for students. 
I have four major principles as follows: 

1.  The best practices for grad students with advisors

2.  Creating a diverse campus atmosphere. 
3. PDST:  For Professional degrees. 
4.  And finally one of the most important things for graduate student wellbeing establish a dignified standard of living; in addition to minimizing tuition increases. 
Council Announcements 

Ioan Istrate: 

 Now we are going to go over council’s announcement. I am going to hand things over to Roy to go over the budget. 

-Roy: We are making the finally adjustments to the budget, and  want to position it so it is  ready to go, and that everyone is able to  Academic planning and budget; listing the three quarter averages based on the projected fees provided from last year. 

VII. Announcements

eGSA Graduate Student Leadership Dinner

Chen Wang:  We are having a dinner on Tuesday November 15 in the Kerckhoff Grand Salon I would very much appreciate if you are anyone you know attended. Thank you.

VIII. Adjournment

Ioan Istrate: Our next council meeting will be November 30 because Thanksgiving conflicts with our normally scheduled Week 9 meeting. I hope to see you all next meeting, have a good night. 
Respectfully submitted:    
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